
  
155 F Road Loxahatchee Groves, FL 33470  

             

 TO:  Town Council 

FROM:           Richard Gallant, Public Works Director 

VIA:               Francine Ramaglia, Town Manager 

DATE:       July 2, 2024 

 SUBJECT: Resolution No. 2024-33 Approving Agreement with Southeast Highway 

Guardrail and Attenuators, LLC

 
 

Background:  

A piggyback contract between the Town and Southeast Highway Guardrail and Attenuators, 

LLC was approved by the Town Council by Resolution No. 2024-33 at the June 4th Council 

meeting. Following approval by Town Council, the vendor requested changes to the contract to 

remove the requirement for professional liability insurance coverage and to change the vendor’s 

address, as the business recently relocated.  

In the meantime, Palm Beach County amended the underlying agreement to extend the term, so 

the term of this agreement has been extended accordingly. Also, since this Agreement will now 

be fully executed after July 1, 2024, paragraph 7.19 and language in the Notary Block were also 

added to comply with new requirements under Florida Statutes. 

 

Recommendations:  Move to approve the revised Agreement to the piggyback contract with 

Southeast Highway Guardrail and Attenuators, LLC, and direct staff to attach the revised 

Agreement to Resolution No. 2024-33. 

 


